The Planning Commission met in Council Chambers of the Town of James Island, 1238-B Camp
Road, James Island, SC on Thursday, June 14, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. Commissioners present: Vice
Chair Lyndy Palmer, Zennie Quinn, Bill Lyon, Ed Steers, and Chairman David Bevon, who
presided. Also, Kristen Crane, Planning Director, Leonard Blank, Town Councilman/Liaison,
Mark Johnson, Public Works Director, and Frances Simmons, Town Clerk and Secretary to the
Planning Commission.

Call to Order: Chairman Bevon called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. A quorum was present to
conduct business.

Prayer and Pledge: Chairman Bevon led the Planning Commission in prayer and followed with
the Pledge of Allegiance.

Compliance with the Freedom of Information Act: Chairman Bevon announced that this meeting
was noticed in compliance with the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act.

Approval of April 12, 2018 Minutes: Chairman Bevon moved for approval of the April 12, 2018
meeting minutes, Vice Chair Palmer seconded and passed unanimously.

Public Comments: None
Staff Comments: None

Proposed Amendments to the Town of James Island Zoning and Land Development Regulations
Ordinance (ZLDR) including:

a. 153.093 FRC-O Follv Road Corridor Overlay District: Mrs. Crane presented an
amendment (a) to add self-service storage/mini warehouses as a prohibited use in the
Commercial Core and South Village areas. Future development of the Commercial Core is
intended for higher density commercial uses with priority on pedestrian connectivity
between businesses and neighborhoods. South Village consists of mixed high to medium
commercial developments. Developments in this area is to be similar to the North Village
with less intense development. Mrs. Crane showed exhibits of both areas on an aerial.
Parcels in both zoning districts are located in the Town and the City of Charleston.
MOTION: Motion to approve was made by Commissioner Quinn, seconded by Chairman
Bevon and passed unanimously.

b. 153.110 Use Table: Mrs. Crane presented adding an “S” Special Exception requirement
for parking lots in Residential Office (OR) Zoning Districts to the Use Table. Mrs. Crane
explained that if a Special Exception is approved, the Board of Zoning Appeals could add
to it conditions, Questions from the Commission were addressed. MOTION: Motion to
approve was made by Chairman Bevon, seconded by Vice Chair Palmer, and passed
unanimously.



Chairman Bevon announced that Town Council would hold a Public Hearing and First Reading
on both amendments at its July 12 meeting (rescheduled due to Municipal Assn, Annual Meeting)
and the Second Reading at the August 16 meeting.

Chairman’s Comments: None

Commissioners’ Comments: None

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Planning Commission will be held Thursday, July 12,
2018.

Adjourn: There being no further business to come before the body, the meeting adjourned at 6:11
p.m.
Respectfully submitted:
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Frances Simmons
Town Clerk and Secretary to the Planning Commission





